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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR OPEN HOUSE 

The Admissions Office is sponsoring 
a "Open House," Saturday, April 11 
from 12:30 to 4:45 p.m. For the 
afternoon to be successful it must 
be a campus endeavor. services 
from your area are needed and 
volunteers to assist with 
registration, refreshments, and 
tours. To volunteer, Contact Susie 
Beverly at ext. 2026. 

COASTAL TO HOLD 1987 WOMEN'S 
CONFERENCE 

A two-day women's conference 
entitled "A Gender at Risk" will be 
held April 2 and 3 at The Landmark 
in Myrtle Beach. Keynote speakers 
for the event are Dr. Charol 
Shakeshaft of Hofstra University 
and Dr. Sue Rosser, director of 
Women's Studies for the University 
of South Carolina system. 

Various sessions take place at the 
Landmark including Power and 
Powerlessness, What Fitness Means 
to Women, Still Clinging After All 
These Years, and Helping Our 
Children at Risk. Other topics 
include women and aging, battered 
women, stress management, and dual 
careers. 

Participants may register for both 
days, or for either day, by calling 
the Office of Continuing Education. 

PLAY OH ALCOHOLISM AMONG WOMEN 
TO BE PRESENTED 

"On A Pedestal," a fast-moving 
musical comedy that succinctly 
adresses the problems of alcohol 
and drug abuse among women, will be 
presented at Coastal Carolina 
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College on Wednesday, April 1, at 7 
p.m. in Wheelwright Auditorium. 
This is an original production 
written by Ann c. Dreher and 
performed by four students from the 
Department of Theater and Speech of 
the University of South Carolina. 

The so-minute play is the opener 
for Coastal's women's conference. 
The play is free and open to the 
public. It is funded through the 
Coastal Educational Foundation, 
Inc. 

CANON WEEKS TO SPEAK AT COASTAL 

The Department of Philosophy and 
Religious Studies is sponsoring 
special lectures by Canon Philip 
Weeks, executive director of 
Barnabas Ministries. The schedule 
is as follows: 

-Monday, March 30 12:30 p.m. 
"A Comparison of the American 
Church with Churches in Third World 
Countries." 

-Tuesday, March 31 1 p.m. 
"The Role of Mission Outreach in 
the Contemporary Church." 

Both lectures will be presented in 
the student Center room 205. 
Everyone is invited to attend. For 
more information, contact Ron 
Lackey, ext. 2435. 

Fitness Seminar 
Topic: Flexibility 1 Endurance, 
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Cardiovascular fitness & Muscle 
tone. 
-April 1 at 1:30 p.m. in the 
Student Center room 205. 
-speakers: Ed Cerny & Tom Russo 
-Healthy refreshments will be 
provided FREE! 

Low - Impact Aerobics 
-Free for faculty, staff, and 
students. · 
Tuesdays & Thursdays 10 - 11 a.m. 
WBB room 162. 

Hon - Impact Aerobics 
-Mon., Wed., Fri. 11:30 a.m. -

12:30 p.m. 
WBB room 162. 

Intermediate Aerobics 
-Mon., Wed., Frt. 5:15 - 6:30 p.m. 
WBB room 162. 

Wellness swill. 
-Tuesdays & Thursdays 3 - 4 p.m. 
Pool. 

Walking Group 
-Mon., Wed., Fri. 12 - 12:45 p.m. 

Please register for the aerobics 
classes at the P.E. Center front 
desk. (NO CHARGE!) 

CENTRAL AMERICA TOPIC OF LECTURES 

Two people who have lived and 
worked in Central America will 
speak about their experiences on 
Wednesday, April 1 at 7 p.m. in 
student Center room 204. Chris 
Hagar, a member of The Boston 
Society of Friends, and The 
Reverend Mariena, a Nicaraguan 
Baptist minister, will make 
presentations followed by a 
question/answer session. For 
details, contact Mary K. McNeil 
Stuber at the First Presbyterian 
Church in Myrtle Beach. 

FACULTY FELLOWSHIP OFFERED FOR 
RESEARCH IN WOMEN'S STUDIES 

Applications are being accepted for 
The Josephine Abney Faculty 
Fellowship for Research in Women's 
Studies, which is designed to 
encourage research that focuses on 
women or gender-related issues. 

The research may be interdiscipli­
nary or it may originate in any 
discipline within the University 
system. 

This $3500 fellowship is open to 
any full-time faculty member within 
the USC system who will not have 
concurrent summer employment. 

The deadline for applying is 
April 2 at 4 p.m. For application 
forms and further information. 
contact sue Rosser, director of 
Women's Studies, at 777-4007. 

MINORITY STUDENT RELATIONS SPONSORS 
LIP CONFERENCE 

The Student Development Division of 
the Office of Minority Student 
Relations is sponsoring a one-day 
conference Friday, April 3. 
This conference will focus on 
minority student experiences on 
traditionally black and 
traditionally white campuses. 
Information will be shared by 
presenters from Coastal and other 
state-supported institutions 
towards the theme "The Minority 
Experience: Leadership, Involve-

_ment, and ~articipation. 11 

The conference is open to all and 
registration is free. For more 
information, contact Sha-Ron E. 
Jones, Director of Minority Student 
Relations at ext. 2304 or 2037. 

DEADLINE SET FOR FACULTY/STAFF 
REIMBURSEMENT FORMS 

Forms for faculty or staff members 
interested in being reimbursed for 
a course taken during Maymester, 
Summer I, or Summer II are 
available in the Office of Academic 
Affairs. These forms should be 
returned to Clara Rogers by April 
5th with the required signatures. 
Reimbursement is set for one-half 
of one course only for the summer. 

BOOK DONATIONS HEEDED 

In conjunction with the Spring Arts 
Festival, the fifth annual Bargain 
Book Sale will be held Thursday and 
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Friday, April 9 and 10. The 
library is accepting used books 
that are in good condition. A 
letter of acknowledgement for tax 
purposes will be forwarded to 
donors upon request. Please 
contact Charmaine Tomczyk if you 
have any book donations. 

APPLICATIONS BEING ACCEPTED FOR 
LEADERSHIP CHALLENGE II 

The Student Development Division, 
Office of Minority Student Rela­
tions is accepting applications for 
team leader participation in 
LEADERSHIP CHALLENGE II for the 
1987-88 academic year. Leadership 
Challenge is designed to develop 
minority campus leaders by 
enhancing their personal skills and 
their knowledge of the overall 
college experience while defining 
their role in society. 

Applicants must be Juniors or 
Seniors with a minimum cumulative 
GPA of 2.5 on a 4.0 scale. 
Administrators, faculty, and staff 
are urged to submit nominations. 
Application deadline is April 10, 
1987. For more information, 
contact Jane Talbert at ext. 2302 
or Sha-Ron Jones at ext. 2304 or 
2037. 

FACULTY, STAFF, AND STUDENT 
AUDITIONS SET 

The opening show of the 1987-88 
coastal Carolina College Theatre 
Season is Cat On a Hot Tin Roof, 
Tennessee William's funny and 
anguished treatment of a southern 
family prematurely gathered to 
divide Big Daddy's estate. This 
cast call is for five men and three 
women. Auditions are April 13 from 
4 - 6 p.m. and 7 - 9 p.m., and 
April 14 from 7 - 10 p.m. in the 
Fine Arts Little Theatre. A script 
is on reserve in Kimbel Library for 
timid folks who like to know what 
they're getting into. For more 
information, contact David Millard 
at ext. 2442. 

FEDERAL AND STATE INCOME TAX FORMS 
AVAILABLE AT KIMBEL LIBRARY 

Kimbel Library has a wide variety 
of federal and SC state income tax 
forms and instructions available 
for faculty, staff, student, and 
community use. Forms for 
distribution are on a display rack 
near the library's entrance. 
Federal and state forms that may be 
photocopied for use in filing 
returns are available on reserve at 
the circulation counter. The 
library also has a copy of the book 
1987 TAX GUIDE FOR COLLEGE TEACHERS 
on reserve at the circulation 
counter. 

MEDIA COLLECTION HOURS ADVISORY 

Due to staffing considerations, the 
Media Collection, second floor of 
Kimbel Library, will not be opened 
beyond the posted hours for any 
individual. Spring semester hours 
are 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday 
through Friday, and 2 - 6 p.m. on 
Sundays. Please inform your 
students of this policy. 

COASTAL REPRESENTATIVES FAIR WELL 
AT THEATRE FESTIVAL 

David Majewski and several Coastal 
students recently attended the 
American College Theatre Festival -
Region IV Festival held in 
Knoxville, Tennessee. While there, 
two of the students, Robin w. 
Edwards, Jr. and David F. Russell 
competed in the Irene Ryan National 
Acting Auditions. They were two of 
the 72 finalists to reach this 
stage of the competition held 
throughout the southeast. They 
were partnered in their acting 
scenes with Timothy M. Harvey and 
Cathy Callaham, respectively. 
William J. Rivers, III; a Coastal 
English major, won the Regional 
Competition of the National 
Critics' Institute. He is one of 
twelve regional winners now in 
competition for a scholarship to 
study at the Eugene O'Neill Writing 
Center. 



CREDIT UNION RAFFLE WINNER 
ANNOUNCED 

Congratulations, Sharon Howell! 
Sharon's name was drawn in the 
raffle sponsored by the USC System 
Credit Union. She won a $25 cash 
pri·ze---to be deposited into an 
account with the Credit U.nion. 

COASTAL CAROLINA PEOPLE 

o Dr. Marshall E. Parker, 
assistant dean of education, made a 
presentation to the State Task 
Force on Citizens with Seniority on 
March 19. Approximately 100 people 
were present for the presentation 
on "Agercise." 

o Pat Bennett, school of nursing, 
was elected 1987 Woman of the Year 
at the March meeting of Waccamaw 
Chapter of the American Business 
Women's Association. Candidates 
for this award are first judged by 
independent judges and the 
finalists are elected by chapter 
members. Judging is done by a 
point system in the categories of 
Business Experience and 
Accomplishments, Education/Con­
tinuing Education, General Infor­
mation/Community Service, and ABWA 
participation. The Woman of the 
Year's resume is submitted to 
national headquarters for judging 
by an independent panel of judges 
for the Top Ten American Business 
Women of the Year. Women of the 
Year are honored and recognized at 
the Annual National Convention of 
the American Business Women's 
Association in October. Two other 
finalists from Coastal Carolina 
College were Audrey Garland, 
continuing education coordinator, 
and Brenda Sawyer, assistant 
registrar. 

o David E. Majewski, chairman of 
the Department of Theatre and 
Speech, has been elected to the 
Board of Governors of the South 
Carolina Theatre Association. As a 
member of the board he is respon­
sible for shaping the future of 
theatre in the state of South 
Carolina on all levels (along with 
the remainder of the board and the 
other officers). 

o Robert Elvington, conference 
director, was selected to 
participate in the "Learn from 
Success" program at Florida State 
University on March 16-17. This 
program offers an excellent 
opportunity to share ideas and 
information. Elvington was one of 
only ten selected nationally. 

o Karen Carpenter, assistant 
professor of nursing, and Bernice 
Cavanagh, instructor, passed the 
CCRN examination for professional 
certification as Critical Care 
Nursing Specialists. The American 
Association of Critical Care Nurses 
offers CCRN certification as 
evidence of professional nursing 
excellence in the critical care 
setting. 

o An article by Richard Collin, 
associate professor of political 
science, was recently published in 
Violence, Aggression and Terrorism, 
an international academic journal 
published in Danbury, Connecticut; 
and Jerusalem, Israel. The article 
was entitled "Breaking the Police: 
Mussolini's Use of Terrorism." 

o Ed Cerny, assistant professor of 
business administration, spoke to 
the Columbia Sales and Marketing 
Executives' Club. The title of the 
talk was "Looking Backward Into the 
Future." 

o Dr. Randall Wells, associate 
professor of English, Dr. Jill 
Sesso:ms, assistant professor of 
English, Linda Hollandsworth, 
English lecturer, and Peter 
Lecouras, English lecturer attended 
the Conference on College Composi­
tion and Communication on March 19-
21 at the Westin Peachtree Plaza in 
Atlanta, Georgia. 

COASTAL SPORTS SCHEDULE 

*MEN'S GOLF* 
April 1: Central Connecticut State 

University 

*WOMEN'S SOFTBALL* 
April 4: Spartanburg Methodist (H) 

*WOMEN'S TENNIS* 
March 30: UNC-Wilmington (A) 

2:30 p.m. 
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April 3: Francis Marion Coll. (H) 
2 p.m. 

April 4: USC-Spartanburg (A) 
10 a.m. 

*MEN'S TENNIS* 
March 31: Randolph Macon Coll. (H) 

2 p.m. 
April 1: Campbell University (A) 

2:30 p.m. 
April 2: UNC-Wilmington (H) 

2:30 p.m. 
April 4: USC-Spartanburg (A) 

10 a.m. 

*CCC BASEBALL* 
March 31: Augusta College (A) 

3 p.m. 
April 1: Augusta College (A) 

3 p.m. 
April 4: Baptist College (A) 

2 p.m. 

ACTIVE WOMEN OH CAMPUS 
AHHOUNCE MEETING 

Active Women on Campus will meet on 
Tuesday, March 31 at 3:30 p.m. in 
science Building room 208. If you 
have agenda items, please contact 
Joan Piroch. 

"THE ROYAL FAMILY" TO BE 
PRESENTED AT COASTAL 

The North Carolina School for the 
Arts will present the Georges. 
Kaufman - Edna Ferber comedy, "The 
Royal Family," Wednesday, April 8 
at 8 p.m. in Wheelwright 
Auditorium. 

Described by one reviewer as "a 
love letter to the theatre," "The 
Royal Family" tells the story of a 
great family of the American stage. 
The fictional Cavendish family, 
which comprises three generations, 
is led by the indomitable Fanny 
Cavendish, an aging but courageous 
matriarch. Although the writers 
denied that their play was based on 
the real-life Barrymore family, the 
public and the Barrymores disputed 
their contention. 

"The Royal Family" features Myrtle 
Beach native Birgit Darby in the 
role of the ingenue Gwen. Miss 
Darby, the daughter of William E. 

Darby and Birgit H. Darby, is a 
member of the Senior Repertory 
Company of the North Carolina 
School of the Arts. 

"The Royal Family" is sponsored by 
the Wheelwright Council for the 
Performing Arts at Coastal Carolina 
College. Tickets are $7 for 
general admission, $5 for students, 
and are available through the 
Wheelwright Box Office. 

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION TO HOLD 
PHOHATHOH 

The Alumni Association will conduct 
its 2nd Phonathon for this school 
year on March 30, 31, and April 2. 
The association's board of 
directors along with other 
volunteer alumni will be calling 
Coastal graduates in the area to 
ask for their support to the annual 
Alumni Loyalty Fund. They will be 
making calls between 7 - 9 p.m. 
each evening. 

According to Debbie Schmitt, 
director of Alumni Affairs, "It's a 
great way to reach a large number 
of people in a short period of 
time. The alumni are glad to talk 
with fellow graduates. It is also 
a good way to update addresses. 
Often we'll reach the graduates' 
parents and they'll forward our 
message to the alumni." 

The Association conducted a 
Phonathon last December and reached 
160 graduates in two hours of 
calling. 

AFRO-AM STUDENTS TO PRESENT 
FASHION SHOW 

The Afro-Am student organization 
will hold its annual Spring fashion 
show Sunday, April 12 at 6 p.m. in 
Wheelwright Auditorium. "Spring 
Delight" will feature a variety of 
formal and casual attire, the 
latest swimwear fashions, and 
women's hair designs. 
Admission is $3 for the public and 
$2 for students. Tickets may be 
purchased at the door. 



CLASSIFIEDS 

Graduate student seeks graduate 
assistanceship position for summer 
and fall. Is currently assistant 
for Graduate Office writing press 
releases for Continuing Education 
short courses. Has a B.A. in 
journalism from USC-Columbia and 
has public relations and 
advertising experience. Please 
contact Carolyn Mason at the 
graduate office or at 238-5493. 
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APRIL BIRTHDAYS 

5 
6 
7 
8 

9 
11 
12 

13 
14 
16 
20 
22 

24 
26 
28 

29 
30 

Clair D. Fennell 
J. Dale Molander 
Stephen H. West 
William C. Allred, Jr. 
Henry D. Davis 
Charles w. Gidney 
Joseph N. Pinson, Jr. 
Sandra P. Bowden 
Karen D. carpenter 
E. E. Collins 
Ronald G. Eaglin 
Dianna L. Smith 
Patricia c. West 
David E. Majewski 
Glenns. Mishoe 
Thomas G. Boyd 
George F. Sasser 
Richard O. Collin 
Robert c. Elvington 
Paul J. Banta 
Mary R. Bull 
Raymond A. Curtis 
James M. Nicholson 
Robert E. Herring 
Cathy L. McPherson 
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